Victoria Clark was born in Arizona and uses she/her pronouns. Victoria’s education is that she has a BA in history from Arizona State University and currently, she is a full-time Public History Master’s student at Arizona. She is a part-time Digital Archivist for the Journal of the Plague Year and she stated that she originally submitted to the archive as part of an undergraduate class assignment, but continued to submit to the archive with her job. Victoria is not sure if the pandemic changed her life other than the fact that she picked up some new hobbies. With more free time, Victoria started needle-crafting again and began to journal and using UV resin for crafts. Aside from starting these new hobbies, Victoria was able to bond with her sister again after her sister came back from working abroad for a year. Before her sister left, they were not close and the pandemic forced the two sisters to spend more time together and share hobbies. Her sister was the person who taught her how to use UV resin for crafting. A fun fact about Victoria is that her favorite form of needle-craft is detailed embroidery. 
